
 
 

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
BEFORE THE 

FEDERAL REGULATORY COMMISSION 
 

Versant Power ) Docket No. ER20-1977-000 
 

INITIAL RESPONSES OF VERSANT POWER TO THE  
FIRST SET OF INFORMATIONAL DATA REQUESTS 

OF AROOSTOOK ENERGY ASSOCIATION 
 

In accordance with the Protocols for Implementing and Reviewing Charges Established 

by the Attachment J Rate Formulas (the “Protocols”) of the Versant Power Open Access 

Transmission Tariff for Maine Public District (“MPD OATT”), Versant Power hereby submits 

these Initial Responses to the First Informational Data Requests tendered by Aroostook Energy 

Association (“AEA”) on May 26, 2022 (hereinafter, the “Data Requests”). 

Versant Power’s responses are based upon the best available information known to it as 

of the date of this response.  While a good faith attempt has been made to identify all applicable 

objections, it may later be determined that further objections are relevant and appropriate.  

Accordingly, Versant Power expressly reserves the right to raise any such additional objections, 

concerning both general and specific matters, at any time that they may later be identified.  

Versant Power objects to the Data Requests to the extent that they seek information not in 

the possession or control of Versant Power, seek information in a form other than that in which 

Versant Power’s files and records are maintained, seek information or documents protected by an 

applicable privilege, doctrine, law, or rule, and/or require Versant Power to undertake new 

studies or analyses.  Versant Power further objects to the Data Requests as unduly burdensome to 

the extent that they request “any” or “all” materials.   

Versant Power provides its attached responses to the Data Requests subject to and 

without waiver of the foregoing objections.

 



VERSANT POWER'S RESPONSES TO 
DATA/INFORMATION REQUEST NO. 1 

OF AROOSTOOK ENERGY ASSOCIATION ("AEA") 
REGARDING 2022 MAINE PUBLIC DISTRICT OATT 

FERC DOCKET NO. ER20-1977-000 
 

RESPONSES PROVIDED JUNE 21, 2022 
SUPPLEMENTAL RESPONSE PROVIDED JUNE 30, 2022 

 

QUESTION NO. AEA-MPD-1-2  

Please identify, describe, and quantify any errors or corrections that VP has discovered since 
the May 2, 2022, filing of the formula rate update. Please provide this information on a 
continuing basis. 

RESPONSE NO. AEA-MPD-1-2  

See response to MPUC-MPD-1.2. See also MPUC-MPD-1-06 Attachments A and B. 

In addition, the following two changes have been made since the May 18, 2022 updated filing 
that resulted in numerical changes. 

1. The correction for MPUC-MPD 1-43 resulted in a new value in Exhibit 4 at Line 32r of 
$419,836, a reduction of $918. 
 

2. The correction for MPUC-MPD 1-47 resulted in a new value in WP ADIT at Line 62p of 
($7,863,324), an increase of $10,304. 

SUPPLEMENTAL RESPONSE NO. AEA-MPD-1-2 

On June 22, 2022, Versant Power filed an update to its May 2, 2022 informational filing that sets 
forth charges for transmission service for the 2022-2023 rate year.  This filing corrects the value 
in Exhibit 1b at 24b in both the 2021-22 Actual Charges attachment and the 2022-2023 
Estimated Charges attachment. 

Response Prepared By: Tim Olesniewicz, Senior Rates and Regulatory Analyst  

Supplemental Response Prepared By: Tim Olesniewicz, Senior Rates and Regulatory Analyst 

List of Attachments: None 


